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    EARTH DAY EVENT 
 

   Saturday, May 5, 2007, has been 

designated as the 13th annual Earth 

Day Recycling Event at Ojibway Park.  

Dispose of used tires, appliances, 

electronics, etc. in an environmentally 

friendly way.   

 

    It is open to Woodbury residents 

only, and nominal fees reflecting 

disposal costs will be charged. 

 

    The April City Update, which will be 
sent out the week of April 9, will 

provide more information about items 

that will be accepted.  Information 

also will be posted on the Woodbury 

Website at www.ci.woodbury.mn.us. 

 

    Volunteers 14 years and older are 

needed to help, so you are encouraged 

to contact Julie Lehr at (651) 714-

3525 to sign up. 
 

 

       SUMMER FUN  
 

    Keep in mind our 4th annual summer 

get-together for Heritage Glen 

Residents, usually held on a mid-July 

evening.  More information will be 

provided when a date is determined. 
 

    SPRING REMINDER   
 

    Homeowners are responsible for 

repair of tire damage to lawns along 

the edges of their driveways. 

 

    In addition, any pet damage to the 

lawn is the responsibility of those 

homeowners. 
 
 

   LIONS GARAGE SALE  
 

    The Woodbury Lions Club 30th 

Annual Garage Sale will take place on 

Friday and Saturday, May 11 & 12 

from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.   For 

additional information call (651) 714-

3563 or visit www.woodburylions.org.  
 

 

    SEASONAL UPKEEP   
 

     In accordance with the contract 

with Land Maintenance, cleanup of 

Heritage Glen will be completed as 

soon as weather and ground conditions 

permit, but no later than May 15.    
 

1. All debris and leaves will be 

removed from rock and shrub 

beds as well as from turf areas. 

 



2. Lawns will be mowed weekly.   

Grass clippings to be dispersed 

to insure a neat appearance. 

 

3. Trimming with string trimmers 

will be completed on a weekly 

basis to insure a well-kept 

appearance. 

 

4. Sidewalks, patios and driveways 

will be blown clear of grass. 

 

5. Fertilizer will be applied three 

times per season:  pre-

emergent fertilizer prior to 

June 10, mid-summer fertilizer 

prior to August 10 and fall 

application prior to October 10, 

with spot spraying as needed. 

 

6. Pruning begins in June, 

depending upon weather 

conditions and early growth.  

Flowering shrubs will be pruned 

after flowering has ended. 

 

7. Sidewalks and curbs will be 

edged twice during the mowing 

season. 
 

 

    PROBLEMS OR ISSUES 
 

    The Board of Directors has 

requested that you contact Personal 

Touch Management, attn: Heritage 
Glen Homeowners Association, PO Box 
5233, Hopkins, MN  55343, directly in 

writing and send a copy of your 

correspondence to any Board member 

for issues that need to be addressed.  

The Board plans to maintain a paper 

trail and documentation of all 

requests for prompt resolution of 

issues.   
 

    If you send a written complaint to 

Personal Touch concerning any lawn 

maintenance concern, send a copy to 

either Jim Jacobs or Scott Thompson 

so the Maintenance Committee can 

follow through on the complaint. 
  
 

         BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 
    Lee Lowery           President   735-3369 

              Board Liaison to Personal Touch 
 

    Marie Elverum      Vice Pres.   735-1346 

              Board Liaison to Social Committee 
 

    Karl Bozicevich     Treasurer   739-6067 

              Board Liaison to Architectural Comm.  
 

   Scott Kienitz        Secretary   578-2580  
 

    Scott Thompson   At Large   702-9468 

              Board Liaison to Maintenance Comm. 

 

 

   ARCHITECTURAL COMMITTEE 
 
  Sharon Bailey   702-2645 

   Rob Blocker   738-7676 

   Karl Bozicevich      Bd. Liaison 739-6067 

   Louise Jacobs        Chairperson 731-0764 

   Susan Kallman   734-0887 

   Sandra Kienitz 578-2580 

   Katherine Line 735-4362 

   Kathy Phyle   734-9510 

   Julie Wright   501-1037  

 

 

    MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE 
 
   Jim Auer   731-7693 

    Pete Backlund   702-4612 

    Kathy Brolly   735-8918 

    Ray Buczkowski   702-6461 



    Jim Jacobs        Chairperson 731-0764 

   Fran Koreltz   501-0897 

   Kathy Phyle   734-9510 

    Sharon Shumaker  735-8532 

    Scott Thompson Bd. Liaison 702-9468 

 

 

         SOCIAL COMMITTEE 
     
    Kathy Brolly   735-8918 

    Rose Duncan   459-3558 

    Marie Elverum     Bd. Liaison 735-1346 

    Louise Jacobs   731-0764 

    Lavon Jalonack   501-8004 

    Susan Kallman     734-0887 

    Betty Koreltz      Chairperson  501-0897 

    Kathy Phyle   734-9510 

    Sharon Shumaker  735-8532 

    Dorothy Werner   738-2128 

 

    Thanks to Joan Anderson who 

served on all three committees since 

their inception more than 5 years ago.  

Joan recently resigned to concentrate 

on her health.  We appreciate her 

contributions, cheerful attitude and 

hospitality.  Take care of yourself, 

Joan, and thank you again! 
  

 

MOVE ABOUT WOODBURY  
 

    A program to encourage more 

physical activity will begin in June.  

The goal for “Move About Woodbury” 

is to have a weekly destination to 

encourage adults to get out and be 

more active in one of Woodbury’s 

parks or discovering a new trail.  For 

more information call (651) 714-3583 

or e-mail pblom@ci.woodbury.mn.us.   
 

 

 

 

 

        FACTOIDS   
 

• In 2003, recycling in Minnesota 

reduced greenhouse gas emissions 

equal to taking 2.3 million cars off the 

road. 

• Recycling one ton of paper saves 

7,000 gallons of water. 

• Over 19,000 jobs in Minnesota are 

involved in recycling. 

• Next time you recycle your newspaper 

or unwanted mail, you’re doing more 

than just saving a tree!    
 

 

  RESOURCE EXCHANGE 
           CORNER  
 

    Do you know a good painter, 

carpenter or other trades person 

whom you’d recommend to others?  

Please call Betty Koreltz at 501-0897 

or e-mail fbkoreltz@comcast.net with 

this information. 

 

    Remember, if you are planning any 

architectural changes, request them 

by giving the Architectural Change 

Petition Form directly to an 

Architectural Committee member. 

          Jerry’s Painting 
 

          (612) 964-6961 
 

   For reference, contact Mary 

Schmitz at (651) 260-3509. 

        


